Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Crisis Support for European Economic Area (EEA) nationals 
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

I request that you send me:

The provision of emergency and crisis support available for Economic Area Migrants who:

1) Have fallen out of work

Answer: For assistance to be provided the customer must have a valid right to reside.  They must have EEA worker status or retain their EEA worker status to get support via the Community Support Grants policy - crisis element.  This would be in line with entitlement with other DWP benefits.  We support all ineligible claimants with an emergency food request with a one-day Food Parcel combined with a mandatory referral to Citizens Advice LeicesterShire to ensure anyone with “genuine prospect of work” cases are fully supported whilst lengthy mandatory reconsiderations and appeals take place.  Citizens Advice will assess whether further assistance is required.  
2) Are in employment but are low-earners and need help with unforeseen expenses

As above the customer must satisfy current legislation.

3) experiencing a long term crisis and have dependent children

As above we will consider supporting if the customer has a valid right to reside due to having dependent children(s) in education and at the time the customer retaining worker status.  In addition, those customers that cannot be supported as genuine Persons From Abroad (PFA) cases will be referred to Children Services for direct assistance under Section 17 PFA funding.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

